
Delores G. Kelley, Chair SB 658 
Brian J. Feldman, Vice Chair Supporting 
3 East Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401 

 
Dear Chair Kelley, Vice Chair Feldman, and Members of the Finance Committee, 
 
I write to you today about collective bargaining for graduate students. While classified as 
students, we perform and assist with many of the core goals of a university: education and 
research. While vital to the university, we are put in a vulnerable position, by law. The frequent 
issues that students encounter with supervisors and employers can only face the brick wall of the 
university administration which has no incentive to improve the situation. This causes a lot of 
stress and is to the detriment of the quality of the education system. By allowing students to 
collective bargain we gain a tool to ensure a safe and effective work environment for all. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Eddie Schoute 
PhD Candidate 
Research Assistant 
3104 Atlantic Building 4254 Stadium Dr, College Park MD 20472 
eschoute@umd.edu 
 
 
 
 


